
 Center for Health Systems Transformation 
At Albany Medical Center

Monthly PAC Leadership Meeting Minutes  
January 28, 2016
Members in Attendance:  Kim Atkins, Lauren Ayers, Keith Brown, Courtney Burke, George Clifford, George Davis, Todd Faubel, Steven Frisch, MD, Mary Hand,  Marcus Harazin, Joan Hayner, Kevin Jobin-Davis, Dot Jones, Lori Kearsing, Audrey LaFrenier, Susan Larman, Kallana Manjunath MD, Joan Martin, Harris Oberlander, John Paduano, Dave Shippee, Keith Stack. 

Excused: Evan Brooksby, Bill Faragon, Bill Hasselbarth, Noel Hogan, Tandra LaGrone, Neil Mitnick, DO, Kim Stack, Bill VanSlyke, and Elizabeth Whalen, MD. 
Meeting commenced at 3:00pm
	  TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	
	
	

	Welcome and Introductions
	Courtney Burke welcomed the committee members that were present in the room as well as the members on the conference line and asked all attendees to introduce themselves.
	Informational


	
	
	

	Minutes of the 12/10/15 Meeting
	The committee voted unanimously to approve the minutes of the 12/10/15 PAC Leadership meeting.
	Informational

	
	
	

	PAC Leadership Committee Updates
	 Project Implementation Engagement: Courtney Burke asked the committee for concrete suggestions that might be undertaken in partnership with the committee to engage partners and consumers. A discussion ensued during which the following ideas were presented:
· Take presentations out into the community to include consumers and receive feedback as to what their needs are
· CBO engagement strategy specific to project interests

· Co- sponsored seminars with grassroots CBOs to open discussion with leaders
· WebEx presentations with an explanation of project and roll out date with an opportunity for participants to give feedback and consider their level of involvement
Communication and Involvement Open Discussion: Several suggestions were offered regarding communication and involvement which included:

· One-on-one discussions with organizations
· Webinars 
· Fact sheets available to consumers in patient waiting rooms
· Translator services
Courtney Burke advised the committee that a draft communication plan is being finalized and may be available as early as next week.
	Informational
Informational

	
	
	

	PMO Updates
	Status of Contracts: George Clifford reported that the PMO office has received a total of 22 signed contracts. 
Updated Project Sequence List: George Clifford gave an update on the order of the roll out of the addenda for each project.  The POAs and BAAs are durable for 5 years, each addenda follows the DSRIP year.
Quarterly Report Update: George Clifford reported that the quarterly report from DY1Q3 is almost complete and is on schedule to be submitted no later than 2/1/16.  Lauren Ayers reviewed the quarterly report for DY1Q2.
Cross PPS Collaboration: George Clifford discussed the possibility of The Center for Health Systems Transformation’s Workforce Coordinating Council merging with The Alliance for Better Health’s Workforce Planning and Training Committee. This would be an efficient, effective non duplicative approach to coordinate training issues across the 2 PPSs.
	Informational
Informational

Informational

Informational



	
	
	

	Committee Updates
	Clinical & Quality Affairs- Dr. Manjunath reported on the committee meeting held on 1/20/16.  The committee was updated on the project roll outs as well as distribution of the updated committee and sub-committee charters.  Feedback from surveys done in November was discussed.  A request that came out of the feedback from the surveys was a face-to-face option regarding attending meetings in person as well as the WebEx option.  This will be offered at the next meeting, which has yet to be scheduled.
Finance-. Lauren Ayers reported that at the last Finance Committee meeting held on1/25/16 the items discussed were the March 2016 deliverables, budget by project for DY2 and monthly financials.  The sub-committee will reconvene in February.  The next meeting is scheduled on 2/29/16.
Consumer & Community Affairs- Marcus Harazin gave an update on the meeting that took place on 1/12/16 at the Alzheimer’s Association.  The committee planned the upcoming 2/9/16 meeting that will take place at Columbia Greene Community College. PAM training rollout short term and long term goals were discussed and also how PAM should be used strategically within the whole initiative.
Audit & Compliance- Todd Faubel reported that the committee is still working on developing a training plan for the PPS.  The compliance plan was certified by OMIG in December 2015.  As the transition to NewCo begins the committee will be updating the compliance documents to reflect the new information.
Technology and Data Management-Mary Hand updated the committee on the TDMC meeting that was held on 1/20/16.  The team is working on the system security plan which is a series of workbooks that need to be completed which support the committee’s milestone 5. The committee is also working with Accenture on an IT roadmap to develop a short term low cost bridge solution to allow the deliverables to be met from an IT perspective which will lead to a full solution to IT issues.
Workforce Coordinating Council:  George Clifford reported that the committee is recommending a contract with Iroquois Health to the board for signature. This would allow Iroquois, on behalf of the PPS, to conduct a confidential compensation and benefits survey which is a key deliverable for the quarter for this committee.  The next meeting will be a joint meeting with the AFBH workforce committee.
	Informational
Informational
Informational

Informational

Informational

Informational



	
	
	

	Next Meeting
	The next meeting is scheduled on 2/25/16 from 3-4pm.
	Informational

	
	
	


Meeting adjourned at 4pm
Respectfully submitted by,
Kathy Suriano

ASA VII

Center for Health Systems 
Transformation at AMC 

Recorded by digital recorder

